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7-10-20
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,

We are now in the second week of July, midsummer, and New England today appears to still be battling COVID-19 quite well. Most of us have been out and about enjoying the great weather. We are human, and probably met up with friends and family last weekend. This is what we needed emotionally but unfortunately this was probably not good for our physical health. Let’s hope the results of this past weekend events will not be the beginning of the next surge. The next 2-4 weeks will show the results. As of today, there are only 4 states that have not seen an increase in cases. At least 7 states are battling a huge surge of hospitalization and deaths. These outbreaks are due to people not wearing masks, being in crowds and the overall progression of the virus. We all have seen the pictures in the news of numerous people at bars, concerts and parties. We cannot do this. NH stated yesterday the next surge of cases will be worse than what we dealt with in the spring. This is very concerning. Our systems will be strained, many people will be sickened, and some will die, both young and old.

Home is the safest place to be but when you do go out where a mask, keep your distance and wash your hands. We can work and socialize but we must be smart about it. Stay home if you don’t feel well. If we as a town and society, follow these simple but sometimes annoying guidelines we will prevail. 
Area businesses are following the guidelines issued by the state and CDC. These include stringent cleaning requirements, mask usage, limited capacity and social distancing. Do get out and support your local businesses but avoid crowds. 
The town officials are here to answer any questions you may have. You can reach us at 

239-4951. Elections officials are working with the state to produce guidelines for the upcoming elections in September and November. Be assured we are working hard to make sure our elections are safe and available for all. If you have concerns about COVID-19 please contact the Town Clerk about an absentee ballot. 
Have a good week. Remember the area offers many outdoor recreation options: swimming, boating, biking, hiking, racing, golfing and so much more. Outside is the best place to be!
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